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• The mice would be given tamoxifen, which as that might lead to hyperglycaemia, a glucose 
supplement would be provided if needed.  The licence also mentioned that there would be 
blood samples taken, which could be preceded by food being withheld for up to 16 hours.  Was 
16 hours an appropriate time to fast rodents for though?  And would that have an impact on 
the mice in relation to tamoxifen and being on a brand new diet and weight loss?   
The NVS advised that the tamoxifen would not be a long-term treatment and was only required 
to induce the phenotype.  This would therefore be done at the start of the experiment and not at 
the same time as the change of diet.  The 16 hours of fasting was based on Home Office guidance 
and basically referred to not having access to food overnight.  The licence would be amended to 
include the frequency and maximum numbers of the blood samples.      

• The humane end points mentioned that if animals showed adverse effects that included lack of 
feeding or drinking  then they would be terminated.  However as the animals were not 
singularly housed then this would be difficult to monitor.  A more defined general end point 
such as an individual’s hydration level would be needed.  The licence also included reference to 
terminating if the animals showed more than moderate pain – how would this be assessed 
though?   
This section would be amended and would include assessments of pain such as the grimace 
scale.   
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• The study would now focus on goats and sheep.  The goat’s vertebra shape was more similar to 
human’s which was advantageous as it provided more representative biomechanics; however 
sheep were a common model for spine studies.   
 

As it was effectively a new model that was being set up, it was confirmed that the plan was to initially 
start with cadavers and then potentially terminally anaesthetised animals.  If that went well then it 
would go into a recovery model.   

The PPL Holder was thanked for attending the meeting.  A couple of changes to the licence were 
suggested.  This would be done and then recirculated for final sign off.   

5 MATTERS ARISING 

5.1 Dog Unit


